
From: Steven Arauza - DNR
To: "gilbert paine"
Subject: RE: Request Extension Fahey Oil & Gas
Date: Tuesday, August 16, 2016 2:39:00 PM

Mr. Paine,
 
In response to your email dated August 16, 2016 (below), requesting an extension to the August
31, 2016 deadline for Remediation Project #9614—pit closure at the Antelope Farms #1-24 facility,
the COGCC approves a one-time extension to September 30, 2016 to close the pit to the
satisfaction of Rule 905 and the COA letter dated 4/18/2016.
 
Be advised that failure to complete the pit closure by the revised deadline of September 30, 2016
may result in enforcement action.
 
Thank you,
Steven J. Arauza, P.G.
 
From: gilbert paine [mailto:cherokeeequipment@hotmail.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 16, 2016 1:21 PM
To: Steven Arauza - DNR
Subject: Request Extension Fahey Oil & Gas
 
Steven Arauza,
  This is Gilbert Paine w/Fahey Oil & Gas,we feel we might have a problem meeting the 8-
31-16 Deadline on the closure of the pit on the Antelope Farms 1-24  facility # 104731 due
to the turn around time at the lab, getting the test results of the samples. So we are asking
that we might have an extension on that Deadline.
 
thanks
Gilbert Paine
303-709-0148
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